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HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 
 
SUNDERLAND CHILDREN TRUST BOARD – 12 JULY 2012 
 
Cllr P Smith welcomed Jan van Wagtendonk (Independent Chair of the Sunderland 
Safeguarding Children Board (SSCB)), who would now be a member of the Trust Board as 
an observer. 
 
Health and Wellbeing Board Update 
 
KM provided an update from the meeting of the Health and Well-being Board held on 18 
May 2012. 
 
Following the meeting of the Children’s Trust Health and Well-being Sub Group, the 
following items were put forward to the Children’s Trust for discussion. 
 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy: it was agreed that the strategy would be circulated 
electronically and Children’s Trust members were asked to provide comments/ amendments 
to Jane Hibberd (Head of Strategy and Policy: People and Neighbourhoods). 
 
S Winfield noted that it would be helpful if something could be included under Assets in 
relation to Partnerships. 
 
CCG 360° Stakeholder Survey: Cllr G Miller requested that the membership of the HWBB 
and Local Authority Stakeholders be updated to reflect recent changes in roles of Elected 
Members. 
 
Plain Packaging for Cigarettes: the Children’s Trust supported and endorsed the campaign 
calling for plain, standardised tobacco packing. 
 
The Board asked if there is someway to highlight this campaign through the Council’s 
intranet to get staff involved.  J Hibberd will raise this issue. 
 
Consultation on Revised Safeguarding Guidance 
 
M Boustead presented the recently published Draft Revised Guidance – Working Together 
to Safeguard Children.  The trust agreed that they support a joint response on behalf of both 
the SSCB and the Children’s Trust.   
 
Sunderland Safeguarding Children Board 
 
J van Wagtendonk presented the report on behalf of the SSCB which highlighted the current 
work programmes and achievements.   
 
S Winfield raised the issue of Child Sexual Exploitation and it was agreed that a formal 
report of the sub regional group be presented to the September Trust Board. 
 
YOS Plan 
 
L Hill (YOS Manager) and M Elsy (SPPM) presented the report and Draft Sunderland Youth 
Justice Plan 2012/13 for comment.  The Trust Board endorsed the Plan. 



Cllr P Smith and Partners congratulated the YOS team for the good work that they carry out 
and continuing high performance. 
 
Health Visitor Review 
 
B Scanlon (Head of Commissioning and Change Management) updated the Trust Board on 
the work that has been commissioned by the Health and Well-being Board in relation to the 
Health Visitor service.  A report will be presented to the Trust Board in September which will 
include options for future service delivery. 
 


